
NOTICE OF STUDY COMMENCEMENT 
 

THE PROJECT: 
The Municipality of North Perth is undertaking a Servicing Master Plan for stormwater, 
wastewater, and water servicing in the communities of Listowel and Atwood. The Master Plan 
will investigate existing and future needs for infrastructure as the two communities continue to 
grow. Upon completion, the Master Plan will serve as a strategic document, and identify 
infrastructure upgrades or expansions to support continued growth and address existing 
deficiencies. 

 

THE MASTER PLAN PROCESS: 
The Servicing Master Plan is being conducted in 
accordance with the requirements of the 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 
(Class EA) document, dated October 2000, as 
amended in 2007, 2011, and 2015 under the 
Environmental Assessment Act. Master Plan 
studies incorporate Phases 1 & 2 of the Class EA 
process (identification of the problem or 
opportunity, and evaluation of alternative 
solutions) and also includes consultation with the 
general public, community stakeholders, 
government review agencies and Indigenous 
communities.   The process has just been 
initiated.  There will be additional opportunities 
for public comment and input as the process 
moves forward. 
  
PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT: 
Public consultation is a key component of this study. Initial comments are welcome at this time. 
As a part of the consultation component of this project, a public information meeting will be 
held during the course of the study. Details regarding the public meeting will be provided in a 
future notice. Any comments collected will be maintained on file for use during the project and 
may be included in project documentation. With the exception of personal information, all 
comments will become part of the public record.  
 

For further information on this project, please contact the consulting engineers: B. M. Ross and 
Associates Ltd., 62 North Street, Goderich Ontario, N7A 2T4. Telephone (519) 524-2641. 
Attention: Kelly Vader, Environmental Planner. E-mail: kvader@bmross.net. 

 

Lyndon Kowch, Manager of Operations, Municipality of North Perth 
This Notice issued July 28, 2021 
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